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Greetingsl 

I hope you have all had a happy, healthy and rejuvenating summer and are ready to renew 
acquaintances with your friends at S.T.O./E.R.O.I 

District 16nas a number of activities lined up for YOU: 

Oct. 8 

Oct. 18 

Oct. 25 

Luncheon at the Colony Hotel to Honour New Retirees and 
District 16 Annual Meeting. 

Stratford Festival - "The Music Man". 

Stratford festiva I - "Amadeus" • 

As well, Club Sixteen will continue to offer many activities at St. Margaret's Church. 

There are a number of political issues which we must continue to monitor with regards to both 
pensions and health care. Both your provincial and local executives will keep you up-to-date on 
these issues. 

This is my last Newsletter as President of District 16. The year has flown by so quickly! At 
this time I want to thank everyone on the District 16 Executive who have ALL been so Caring, 
Involved and Hard-Working on your behalf. They have made my year as president one of great 
delight I 

To you, the members, 

KEEP SMILING! KEEP HEALTHY! KEEP IN TOUCH! 

Arlene S. Freeman 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

Thursday, October 10 - Executive Meeting 
Thursday, November 14 - Executive Meeting 
Thursday, November 21 - Newsletter Mailing 
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A WORD OF THANKS 

Betty Chandorkar and Don Cooper, two longtime members of S.T.O./E.R.O. District 16, 
h:..ve resigned and will be terminating their duties after the Annual Meeting on October 8. 

Betty, as Membership Chairman, has assiduously been "feeding" her computer to provide us 
with names, addresses, labels and all pertinent information. Betty, we will miss you at our meetings: 
we will miss your smile, your wit, and some will miss your freshly baked muffins. 

Don, our Treasurer, has been a "treasure" indeed. His monthly statements were examples of 
efficiency and precision, always presented in Don's low-key manner. Don, you are an inspiration to 
all those who worked with you. Would that our bureaucrats be so inclined I 

To both of you, we wish you well. We will miss you and again, Many Thanks! 

Ruth Lindsay 

PAINTBOX TO BYTES 

A Brief History of Visual Arts Education 

This exhibit covers visual arts education at the Toronto Board of Education from 1881 to 
the present. The core of the show is made up of selections from the Student Art Purchase 

Program. The Exhibit is open each business day in the anteroom to the main Board Room, 
on the first floor, from May 1, 1996 to April, 1997. A printed description of the 

exhibit is available. 

ANNOUNCEMENT 

C LU B 48 is an association of retired Ontario high school teachers and friends who meet 
socially for luncheons, stimulating lectures and outings. Founded in 1948 by a group of forward­
looking Toronto educators, the association generally meets on the second Wednesday of the month 
from October to June in a central Toronto location. All retired secondary school teachers are most 
welcome to join. A small membership fee assures you of fu'li details and an invitation to a season of 
convivial and collegial social and cultural experiences. To receive our Autumn program with 
application, please call (416) 925-0143 or (416) 493-3382. 

FRIENDS OF SESQUI MUSEUM 

BOOK SALE 
(Books & Magazines) 

October 22-23, 1996 
10:00 am - 3:00 pm 

Front Lobby - Toronto Board of Education 
155 College Street 

For information contact: Torry Henderson - 742-1697 
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CLUB SIXTEEN BULLETIN 

All functions take place at St. Margaret's Anglican Church at the corner of Avenue Road and 
Burnaby Blvd., one block north of Eglinton Avenue West. Monthly Socials and Travelogues will take 
place in the large room upstairs. 

OCTOBER 1996 

Monthly SOCial Convenor: John Terry - 444-9656 

Bridge 

Crafts 

Travel 

Oct. 4 - Monday - 1 :30 pm 
"Chaplaincy in the Fire Services" - Dr. Ron Nickle - Chaplain 

Oct. 1, 15, 29 - Tuesdays - 1: 15 pm 

Oct. 22 - Tuesday - 1: 30 pm 

Convenor: John Lane - 486-0697 

Convenor: Nell Godfrey - 695-3408 

Oct. 23 - Wednesday - 1 :30 pm Convenor: Val Fiedler - 510-1861 
"North West Canada in the Autumn by Motor Home." 
Presented by: lona Bell 

NOVEMBER 1996 

Monthly Social 

Bridge 

Crafts 

Travel 

Nov. 4 - Monday - 1 :30 pm Convenor: John Terry - 444-9656 
"Finland - Past & Present." - Jim Lindala 

Nov. 5, 19 - Tuesdays - 1: 15 pm 

Nov. 26 - Tuesday - 1 :30 pm 

Nov. 27 - Wednesday - 1 :30 pm 
"Sculptures - Canada & Abroad." 
Presented by Edith Cosens. 

Convenor: John Lane - 486-0697 

Convenor: Nell Godfrey - 695-3408 

Convenor: Val Fiedler - 510-1861 

----t....... ATTENTION HARBORD ALUMNI ...... 1---

THE HARBORD CLUB ORIENT TOUR 

MARCH 2 - MARCH 21, 1997 

Personally Conducted by Georgia and Jackie Kelman 

All inclusive with visits to Hong Kong, Singapore and Malaysia. 
Full Breakfast daily, 

and a $250 tax receipt. 

FOR INFORMATION ON "THE TRIP OF A LIFETIME" 
PLEASE CALL JACKIE AT (416) 467-5006 
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FREQUENTLY USED 
ADDRESSES & TELEPHONE NUMBERS 

SUPERANNUATED TEACHERS OF ONTARIO 

Suite 200, 1260 Bay Street, Toronto, Ontario M5R 2B1 
*Tel.: (416) 962-9463 * Toll free: 1-800-361-9888 * Fax: (416) 962-1061 

JOHNSON INCORPORATED 
(Administrator. S.T.O. Health Plans) 

Suite 400, 1595 16th Avenue. Richmond Hill, Ontario L4B 3S5 

Group Service De~artment: 
*Tel.: (905) 764-4884 
* Toll Free: 1-800-461-4597 

Group Claims Department: 
* Tel.: (905) 764-4888 
* Toll Free: 1-800-638-4753 

ONTARIO TEACHERS' PENSION PLAN BOARD 

5650 Yonge Street, North York. Ontario M2M 4H5 
* Tel.: (416) 226-2700 * Toll Free: 1-800-668-0105 

IN MEMORIAM 

S.T.O./E.R.O. District 16 exte.nds condolences to families, friends and 
colleagues of those deceased. May we, together, share in the mourning of 

the loss and in the celebration of service rendered. 

Hazel Baker 
Sydney Brown 
Charles H. Cook 

Mary G.A. Dennys 
Wilhelm Matthee 
Joy Inglis McLean 

Edgar Fleming Price 
Gladys Woods 
Muriel Zimmerman 

THE TONE OF VOICE 
It's not so much what you say 
As the manner in which you say it; 
It's not so much the language you use 
As the tone in which you convey it. 
"Come here!" I sharply said, 
And the child cowered and wept. 
"Come here," I said--
He looked and smiled 
And straight to my lap he crept. 
Words may be mild and fair 
But the tone may pierce like a dart; 
Words may be soft as the summer air 
But the tone may break my heart; 

For words come from the mind 
Grow by study and art --
But tone leaps from the inner self. 
Revealing the state of the heart, 
Whether you know it or not, 
Whether you mean or care, 
Gentleness, kindness, love and hate, 
Envy, anger, are there. 
Then, would you quarrels avoid 
And peace and love rejoice? 
Keep anger not only out of your words -­
Keep it out of your voice. 

- Author Unknown 


